

## EMBASSY OF LEBANON OTTAWA AMBASSADE DU LIBAN

Ottawa, January 12, 2000

Dear Mr. Carlos Rahai, Chairman Lebanese World Cultural Union - B.C. Branch

The Embassy of Lebanon in Ottawa is in the process of building a mailing list on Lebanese Immigrants in Canada. We are seeking the help of all individuals or Lebanese and Arab organizations. The list should include the names of:

High rank holders or past holders of public offices.

High rank holders or past holders of managerial offices in large companies.

Important Business men.

Doctors, Dentists, Pharmacist, Other Medical specialties ...

· Lawyers, Notary Publics ...

- University professors.
- Engineers (civil, mechanical, ...)
- Scientists
- Computer science and communication specialists ...
- Other University graduates.
- Media (Radio, Television, Newspaper, ...).
- Poets and Writers.

Important Artists (Painters, musicians, dancers, singers, ...).

The Embassy would appreciate having such list before 21 January 2000 if possible. The required list should contain the full names of the persons, their specialization, their diplomas, addresses, telephone numbers, fax and e-mail if possible.

This list might not be conclusive at the beginning, but we encourage you to set up the first list and update it after at your organization and keep the Embassy informed.

We prefer to get your list by e-mail or on a computer diskette.

If you have a Community Directory, it would be appreciated if you could mail it to the Embassy as soon as possible.

If your organization is unable to provide us with such information and you know of anybody who could help in this matter, please forward this e-mail to him/her or forward his address to us.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Yours truly.

Mansour Abdallah

Embassy of Lebanon 640 Lyon Street, Ottawa, Ontario, K1S 3Z5 emblebanon@synapse.net Tel #: (613) 236 5825 - 5855

Fax #: (613) 232 1609